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Happy 4th of July

While you enjoy your 4™ of July celebrations, please be aware that fireworks are banned in Park County.

CCR water report

Will-O-Wisp Metropolitan District 2023 Drinking Water Quality Report for the calendar year 2022 is
available on the public announcement places and on the district website.

Water bill late fees

Reminder that water payments are due on the 1% of the month, with a grace period until the 15" of the
month. Please be sure to pay your water bill on time to avoid the $15 late fee. Late fees will be added
and enforced on the 15" of the following month.

Outside water use
Please remember all kind of outside water use is strictly forbidden.

Fire PIT and recreational Fire

For a fire pit and/or recreational fire on your property you need a permit from Platte Canyon fire
department. You can find all information about the permit and all regulations on the website:
www.plattecanyonfire.com See the attached completion with all the information from Platte Canyon

fire and the contact information.

BOARD MEETINGS

Board meetings are held on the second Wednesday of every month. The meetings begin at 6:30pm and are held at
the treatment plant at the end of Wisp Creek Drive. Next meeting: July 12, 2023
Board Members: Kimberly Merriman, Kat Knudsen, Sabine Preisinger, Sameer Surampalli, Joe Weidner

Contact the district: admin@wowmetro.net 720-580-3608

Architectural Control Committee:

Information can be submitted through our website: wowmetro.net, mailed to 956 Wisp Creek Drive, Bailey, CO
80421 or placed in the drop box near the mailboxes.

Before digging, please call Utility Notification
Center of Colorado: 800-922-1987
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Burn Permits

www.plattecanyonfire.com

If you go to “Services” scroll down to “Burn Permits” and it explains what requires a burn
permit. Basically, anything that emits an ember requires a burn permit. Solo stoves do emit
an ember, propane fire pits do not, however, it may behoove anyone using a propane fire pit
to obtain a permit, neighbors will call 9-1-1 for anything they see that looks like a fire. It
happens all the time. A burn permit is $ 10.00 through 12/31/2023 and you can apply online
and pay online. If someone does not want to pay via paypal, or if you do not have internet, you
can call me anytime to obtain a permit and | am happy to do it for you. The Fire Department
also accept cash and checks at the office. Once you have a burn permit, you are directed to
register your burn event by calling the “720” number at the top of the permit — it works much
like caller ID and registers the burn to the address on the burn permit.

To explain further, the burn permit process Is a wonderful tool for the fire district as well. We
can log in at any time to see if someone has registered their burn event. This is extremely
helpful with smoke report that the Fire Department receive.

Annie Linnehan
Administrator
Platte Canyon Fire Protection District

Phone 303-838-5853

153 Delwood Drive
P.O. Box 222
Bailey, CO 80421



